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“Precious in the sight of the LORD is the death of his saints.” Psalm 116:15 

One of the great hopes we have as a child of God is the security 
of knowing that heaven is waiting for us when we die.  It also 
gives us peace to know this is true for our loved one who died 
with faith in the Lord.  August 29th at around 2:23 PM my mother 
went to be with her Lord.  Words cannot express the impact she 
had on my life and the lives of my children and grandchildren.  
She was also “Mamaw” to many others.  She was loved by so 
many whom she touched by the love she so eagerly shared.  
Thankfully, we were able to be with her when she went on to be 
with the Lord.  We returned to the States when it became evident 
that Mom was going to pass.  Thankfully we were able to be by 
her side at home under hospice care, as she peacefully went on 
to be with her Savior.  Please keep my father in your prayers as 
he adjusts to life without his partner of 62 years. 

We will be returning to Bulgaria on October 17th.  During this time, we will be waiting for the arrival of two 
new grand babies.  Zack and Haylie are expecting around mid-September and David and Mckenzie 
around mid-October.  We are praying that we will be here for both.  The latest we can stay due to our visa 
process is October 17th.  We will be taking this time to assist my father in any way that we can and of 
course seeing our new grand babies 

The work in Bulgaria has been going well.  We have experienced one of the hottest and driest summers 
on the books and with that have been unprecedented wildfires.  The construction project in Avren has 
gone very well.  I’m grateful to all those who contributed to this.  We still have a little way to go in 
completing all the interior work; flooring, electrical, plumbing, kitchen appliances and bathroom fixtures.  
We trust the Lord to supply these needs as they arise.  

We recently had a “Sofra” in Avren.  A sofra is a special meal and 
gathering to commemorate or celebrate an event.  In this case it was 
a celebration.  Many people came, and it gave us a good example of 
what we desire to do with the building and church in the future.  We 
all are very excited for what the future holds in Avren.  

As always, I am grateful for your prayers and support.  We ask that 
you remember us in these coming days as we prepare to return to 
Bulgaria a few weeks from now.  We will be hosting Brother Duane 
Moore for a week when we return and look forward to seeing what 
God will do during the time that he is with us.  Please also pray for 
our daughter and daughter-in-law as they await these babies to 
come and for my father as he adjusts to life without mom.   

God bless you all, 

Brother Keith Blalock 
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